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Dear Billings Speech Service Families,
At Billings Speech Pathology Services, it has always been our goal to protect the health and safety of our patients and staff, while maintaining important continuity of care.  Interruption of services risks loss of progress and potentially extended therapy duration. In an effort to ensure that the impact of Coronavirus on our clients is minimized, we have taken additional precautions on your behalf. 

Coronavirus Concerns & Precautions
· The novel coronavirus (COVID-19) is known to cause a respiratory illness with symptoms of fever, coughing and difficulty breathing. There is currently no vaccination to protect against COVID-19, nor are there drugs to specifically treat the virus.
· According to the latest information, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) believes at this time that symptoms may appear two days to fourteen days (median time is five days) after exposure.
· The emergence of a new infectious disease re-emphasizes the importance of vigilance relative to all aspects of infection control for patients and for all Healthcare Personnel.
Billings Speech Pathology Services Uses Standard Precautions and Transmission-Based Precautions
1. Standard Precautions are the minimum infection prevention practices that apply to all patient care, regardless of the suspected or confirmed infection status of the patient, in any setting where health care is delivered.
2. Transmission-Based Precautions include Contact Precautions, Droplet Precautions and Airborne Precautions, and are based on the likely routes of transmission of specific infectious agents. 
Our office protocols are designed to protect both us and you, our patients. These precautions include:
· As appointments are currently being scheduled and/or confirmed, we will be gathering more information about the well-being and recent travel history of each patient and family. If it is determined that a patient may have an acute illness or was exposed to one, elective treatment at our office should and will be deferred until the patient has fully recovered.
· Stop/start therapy times will be slightly staggered to avoid groups congregating at the doors
· Upon arrival at the facility we will begin “Meet and Greet” at both external doors to escort patient/family directly to the therapy room to avoid use of communal waiting room. For families with babies, your clinician will meet you at the car to escort your child into the facility directly.
· Copay, coinsurance and deductible payments will be accepted over the phone during therapy sessions for families choosing to wait in their cars. 

· Only a single family member will be allowed in the treatment rooms going forward  
· Front desk area will be wiped down between families include credit cards, etc
· Increased hand hygiene of clinical staff and patient prior to and immediately upon completion of each session
· All clients (and families in attendance) will be required to wash hands prior and post session completion 

· Circles & Scissors” handwashing: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6__gfKaNg1Y
· "The good thing about COVID-19 is that it does not require any unique cleaning chemicals to disinfect hands and surfaces," says​ ​Andrew Janowski​, an infectious disease expert at Washington University School of Medicine and St. Louis Children's Hospital. COVID-19 is the disease caused by the current coronavirus. Good old-fashioned soap and water does the trick.” https://www.npr.org/sections/health-shots/2020/03/14/811609026/the-new-coronavirus-can-live-on-s urfaces-for-2-3-days-heres-how-to-clean-them 
· Avoid touching eyes, nose and mouth, especially with unwashed hands
· Cover a cough or sneeze with tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash

· Wearing gloves routinely throughout and between sessions

· Wiping down all chairs, tables, toys, materials, door handles between sessions
· Using clean gloves/paper towel to open/close all door 

· Remove all toys and books from the waiting room area to reduce potential for exposure
· Therapy materials including books, cards, etc will be rotated/replaced between sessions for proper sanitation
· Instruments, tools and devices used in sessions will be sanitized and disinfected after use

· Personal toys, cup and food containers will be discouraged 

· Avoid close contact with people who are sick.

· Please stay home if you are sick.  Sick children (coughing, sneezing, runny nose, nasal discharge) will not be allowed into the clinic as it is disruptive to their ability to adequate participate in their session

· Telepractice will be implemented for qualified clients to reduce potential for further exposure. 
· Cancellation policies will apply

Please feel free to share any questions or concerns you may have with us.

Call Billings Speech Pathology Services at 816-228-8393. 

Thank you!
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